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MARYLAND MEDICAL ASSISTANCE PROGRAM 

 Applied Behavior Analysis No. 4 

April 25, 2022 

 

TO:   Applied Behavior Analysis (ABA) Providers 

FROM:  Tricia Roddy, Deputy Medicaid Director  

Maryland Medicaid 

RE:   Waiver of Certain Enrollment Requirements for Registered Behavior Technicians 

NOTE:  Please ensure that appropriate staff members in your organization are 

informed of the contents of this transmittal.  

 

Effective immediately, the Department is waiving the requirement for behavior technicians 

(BTs) to be registered with the Behavior Analyst Certification Board (BACB) through the end of 

CY 2022. BTs must meet all other Medicaid enrollment requirements in accordance with 

COMAR 10.09.28.02I. This action will permit BTs to provide ABA therapy services to eligible 

participants, while obtaining the training and experience necessary for RBT certification. All 

BTs are required to submit proof of RBT certification to the Program for continued Medicaid 

enrollment by January 1, 2023.  

 

All BTs rendering ABA services to Medicaid participants must enroll with Medicaid via the 

electronic Provider Revalidation and Enrollment Portal (ePREP). The following instructions 

apply to BTs submitting applications in ePREP: 

1. Select the specialty code 318 for RBTs.   

2. Enter “RBT Pending” for the license number.  

3. Enter the application date for the issuance date.  

4. Enter December 31, 2022 as the expiration date. 

 

To access ePREP or for additional information on Medicaid’s Provider Enrollment procedures, 

please visit: https://health.maryland.gov/mmcp/Pages/ePREP.aspx. 

 

For other questions regarding the ABA program, please contact mdh.aba@maryland.gov.  
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